## Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the

## Greene County Emergency Medical Services Board January 19, 2021

The regular meeting of the Greene County Emergency Medical Services Board was held in the Commissioners' Room of the Greene County Courthouse on January 19, 2021 at 10:30 a.m. Present in person were Ed Michael, Joe Huntington, Mike Hasler, and Troy Gaither. Present by telephone was Brad Norton. Also present were the Board's attorney Marvin Abshire, Director Doug Hall, and Commissioner Rick Graves.

The meeting was called to order by President Ed Michael.

The first item of business was election of officers for the year 2021. A motion was made by Joe Huntington and seconded by Troy Gaither to re-elect Ed Michael as President and re-elect Brad Norton as Vice President. A roll call vote was conducted and the motion passed 5-0.

There were submitted for review and approval the minutes of the September 15, 2020 regular meeting and the minutes from the December 15, 2020 special meeting. A motion was made by Joe Huntington and seconded by Troy Gaither to waive the reading and approve the minutes as presented. A roll call vote was conducted and the motion passed 5-0.

Director Doug Hall provided the board with mileage reports for the county's six ambulances. E1 has 6,148 miles; E2 has 62,272 miles; E3 has 4,242 miles; E4 has 88,991 miles; E5 has 70,573 miles; and E6 has 35,811.

The Greene County Ambulance Service had a total of 4,329 calls in 2020 which resulted in 3,073 transports. During the first six months of 2020, the Ambulance Service collected an average pf \$467.49 average per transport. The last six months of 2020 the Ambulance Service collected \$498.00 per transport. It is believed that the higher amount collected is attributed to the new billing company. The total revenue for 2020 was \$1,483,665.22, down from 2019 total revenue \$1,712,303.00.

Doug Hall provided other updates as follows:

- Ambulance repair and service schedule is going well.
- Operative IQ is in the data table building stage.
- WiFi modems have been added to monitors, which will reduce the number of phone lines by six.
- Medications are now fully managed and supplied by Greene County General Hospital.

- New protocols will be started next week. Employees are in the process of taking their tests.
- Greene County Ambulance Service is accepting applications for two open positions. A third opening as supervisor paramedic will be open at the end of the month.
- Doug Hall is considering changes to the Ambulance Service work schedule format.

There being no further business, Mike Hasler made a motion and was seconded by Joe Huntington to adjourn. A roll call vote was conducted and the motion passed 5-0.

APPROVED this 16th day of March, 2021.

Marvin R. Abshire, Secretary